Minutes of the Debenham Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday, 22nd May 2017 at 7:30 at Dove Cottage, Debenham.

Present: Cllrs F Winrow-Giffin (Chairman), R Blackwell, G Helm, M Loveridge, A Cushion, J Feeney-Howells, L Cockerton and E Bowman; District Cllr K Guthrie, Parish Clerk Mrs D Bedwell and thirteen members of the public.
1. Apologies for absence: Apologies had been received from Cllr S Palframan, Cllr S Phipps, County Cllr M Hicks and various local organisation representatives.
2. To adopt the Minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting held on 22 May 2016: The minutes of the Annual Meeting held 22 May 2016 were adopted.
3. Matters Arising from the Minutes: There were no matters arising.
4. Presentation of the Debenham Community Awards: The Debenham Community Awards were presented to Mr Steve Robbins, Mrs Diane Palmer and Mr Martin Durie. Mrs Tessa Johnson’s award would be presented at the June Parish Council meeting.
5. Debenham Parish Council Chairman’s Report: The Chairman’s report was read to those present and is attached to these minutes.
6. Debenham Parish Council Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer’s Report: Mrs D Bedwell gave all those present a brief report which included the council’s year end accounts and current financial position.
7. Police Report: A report had not been received.
8. County Councillor Report: The County Councillor’s report was available online.
9. District Councillor Report: District Cllr K Guthrie gave those present her report, which was also available online.
10. Reports from local organisations, groups and charities: Mr L Jackson speaking on behalf of the Debenham Project reported on the very good year had by the organisation. It was becoming more inclusive, it was some £3000 over budget on income and many of the current volunteers had been past carers. A one-to-one service had recently been launched in an attempt to try to delay or even avoid serious crisis in families. There were a number of ex-social care professionals, such as doctors, nurses, etc who would work alongside families or persons nearing a crisis. There was also a new dementia support service being launched for Suffolk which was based in communities and was called “Dementia Together”.
Mr J Feeney-Howells gave a report on behalf of the Debenham First Responders, which included an upcoming Defibrillator familiarisation course in the neighbouring village of Brundish. 

Mr S Robbins reported and the Woodland and Lakes Steering Group: The recent additions to the Woodland in the shape of Owl and Otter wood sculptures had featured on an episode of Countryfile. Work was ongoing to the paths, with gravel infilling and grass cutting where there had been some encroachment; there had also been some work to the ditch where the pipe was on the northern side so that when it rained, water flowed safely into the lakes. The Group’s reserves were actively being used towards new things, one of the forthcoming projects being a replacement bridge.
Mrs J Walton reported on the very successful two litter picks carried out in the year and the trip to the Blakenham Incinerator by some thirty-six people. A further trip to the recycling plant was also being looked into, which would hopefully link up with educational sessions with the local schools.  The new “We’re watching you” posters were working well as deterrents, as were the leaflets and posters aimed at inconsiderate dog owners. 

11. To receive suggestions and answer questions from the meeting: Cllr L Cockerton asked about the possibility of Wi-fi being installed at Dove Cottage, to which Mr L Jackson replied that the cost, estimated to be some £600 a year, was currently an issue.  Cllr J Feeney-Howells offered to look at more affordable providers and it was agreed that the item should be included in the next DPCC agenda.
12. Any Other Business: There was no further business to be transacted.

13. Refreshments: The meeting ended at 8.30pm, followed by refreshments.    
